


 
 

property line, 4) a variance from the requirement of significant transparency with windows, 5) a 4” 
variance over the maximum fence height of 6’, 6) a variance from 75% minimum transparency for 
a fence, to allow with 27%, 7) a 2’4” variance over the maximum parking lot screening fence 
height of 4’, and 8) to allow a monument sign be placed at the property line without a setback.  Mr. 
Balzen stated given the unique campus-style development compared to the typical mixed-use 
public amenities within this district, staff believes the request is appropriate and recommends 
approval as submitted. 
 
Robert Smith, applicant for BCS, stated the granting of these variances will essentially be a 
continuation of development of the Memory Care Facility to the east of this site.  Mr. Smith 
described this project as basically an extension of the existing project with a blending into the 
Echols neighborhood. 
 
Mr. Camp asked for further clarification as to the variances on the trees and lighting.  Mr. Smith 
stated the intent is to focus along SW 15th Ave in maintaining the design standards, and with more 
of a blending into the Echols neighborhood, or keeping with the residential feel.  SW 15th Ave has 
the double bulb light fixtures with the remaining single bulb light fixtures turned toward the 
residential neighborhood, and also for the occupants that windows face the exterior.   
 
Chairman Pair inquired about the trees and the drive-way entrances.  Jessie Arredondo, OJD 
Engineering, advised the placement of the trees is determined by maintaining the symmetry and 
placement of the light poles, along with the residences and their line of sight.  Mr. Smith stated the 
entire facility is essentially mirroring the landscaping as well as the entire footprint of the Memory 
Care Facility. 
 
Mr. Gosselin inquired as to the parking.  Alex Priest, with BCS, along with Mr. Smith advised 56 
spaces are on site, shared parking exists with Memory Care Facility, the sister-facility, as well as 
parking to the south, and a bus barn where the previous Jackson apartments were located. 
 
Ms. Heinen inquired as to the number of lights and trees mentioned within the variance, advising 
she would prefer additional lighting from a pedestrian standpoint.  Mr. Smith advised additional 
lighting is within the parking area, and the reduced number of lights is to help the residents that 
occupy the exterior sides.   
 
Chairman Pair inquired about the 4” variance on the fence height.  Mr. Smith advised additional 
outside regulations apply to the facility for the elderly. 
 
Ms. Heinen inquired of the board’s history in approving variances with the transitioning of the sites 
into residential neighborhoods.  Mr. Gosselin advised he remembered the Memory Care Facility 
that has been mentioned today, and also the Double R Lofts project on Grant St.  Ms. Fawver 
advised previous reports did not call out the variances, but that is the plan going forward as what 
was listed in today’s item. 
 
A motion to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness for this project as submitted was made by 
Mr. Gosselin.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Bulla, and passed 6:0:1 with Mr. Cox abstaining. 
 
ITEM 3: Public Forum 
 
No comments were made. 
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